
Traill's Flycatcher Near Franklin, N.C. 

MARY ENLOE 
Route 1, Box 193, Franklin, N.C. 28734 

On 18 June 1969 E.O. Mellinger came from Tiger, Georgia, to check the marshy 
areas at Lake Emory, near Franklin, N.C. At 8:30 AM as we walked the edge looking for 
shore birds on a wet island in the middle of the upper end of the lake, we heard the song 
of a Traill's Flycatcher (Empidonax trailli). I had heard it in 1962 in Johnson County, 
Tennessee, near the Virginia line, and recognized it. Mr. Mellinger was familiar with its 
song from hearing it in northern states where he grew up and later worked as biologist 
and ornithologist. We then walked to the lower end of the lake, about one-third of a mile 
away, and heard still another Traill's Flycatcher singing. In both instances they were 
singing from alder thickets. We could not check for nests since a boat was not available 
to go across to the marsh. 

[The only recent North Carolina summer records of this northern flycatcher have 
come from Wendell Smith at North Wilkesboro. These records may indicate a more 
common occurrence in summer than is presently accepted.—DEPT. ED.] 
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